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LA Times Inquiry re: Wilshire BRT Project

The Los Angeles Times inquired today regarding the status of our letter sent off to the FTA re: the Wilshire BRT project and whether or not we can eliminate a one-mile portion of the project between Comstock and Selby. The reporter was told that today we verbally heard from the FTA that we can remove that portion from the project without jeopardizing our grant with the FTA. The reporter was told that a formal letter from the FTA is expected to arrive before the Dec. 9 Board meeting. A story may run tomorrow.

Metrolink Unveils New ROTEM “Guardian” Rail Cars

Next week Metrolink will publicly showcase its much anticipated new ROTEM ‘Guardian” rail car fleet.  Metrolink is the first commuter rail system in the nation to acquire these state-of-the-art rail cars, complete with collision absorption technology, improved seating and other safety features.  The cars will be available for viewing at Union Station on Monday, December 6th, between 6:00 a.m. and 8:00 a.m. and then later that day between 3:30 p.m. and 6:00 p.m.  137 of the new “Guardian” cars have been ordered and will be placed into service by Metrolink throughout 2011 and 2012.
Expo Construction Notice

As part of construction of the Expo Line project, work crews will temporarily close Flower Street between 23rd

Street and Adams Boulevard, as well as the Adams Boulevard and 28th Street intersections, for street reconstruction. Flower Street will be closed to through traffic in the following areas —

• 23rd St - Adams Blvd - 9:00 a.m. Wednesday, December 8 through 7:00 p.m. Friday, December 10, 2010

• Adams Blvd Intersection - 7:00 p.m. Friday, December 10 through 6:00 a.m. Monday, December 13, 2010

• 28th St Intersection - 6:00 a.m. Monday, December 13 through 3:00 p.m. Thursday, December 16, 2010

Please click here to view the construction notice.   http://www.buildexpo.org/wp-content/uploads/2010/12/120110-EXPO-Construction-Notice-DOWNTOWN-Corridor-28th-Adams-Reconstruction-Dec-2010.pdf


	

	








